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Report to RI President Wilf Wilkinson 
on Rotary in China. 
 
 
 
          
 
 
                                                                                                   16 Dec.  2007  
 
 
Dear President Wilf Wilkinson, 
 
In June 2007 the Board requested the RI Special Representative to China to 
provide a report at the January 2008 meeting that will  
 

a. detail the number of Rotarians in China 
b. detail the training provided to those Rotarians 
c. provide the status of possible legislation regarding NGOs in China.  

 
I am please to submit the following information. 
 
 
A. The number of Rotarians in China 
 
In the PRC we are still in a special situation. There are many Rotary clubs in the 
Special Administrative Regions of Hong Kong and Macao. Because of the lack of 
legislation on international NGOs, Rotary has not yet been formally extended to 
mainland China. It has been agreed with the Chinese, however, that two Rotary 
clubs – in Beijing and in Shanghai - are permitted to function as chartered Rotary 
clubs in China, provided that the membership is limited to non-PRC nationals and 
that they take a low profile until Rotary is formally registered.  
 
The two clubs were chartered on 8 February 2006. They are both doing very 
well, setting a good example for the functioning of new Rotary clubs, once we 
reach that stage.  
 
Today the Rotary Club of Beijing has a total of 62 members (incl. 10 women) 
from the following countries: Germany 21, USA 17, Britain 9, France 3, Switzer-
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the Taiwanese views would be very useful for our preparation of the formal regi-
stration of Rotary in China. Only by having such informal contacts with the Taiwa-
nese Rotarians will I be able to fulfill the role as a credible RI interlocutor on 
Rotary matters that the Chinese side expects me to be. 
 
These contacts could take place in Taipei in April 2008, in connection with a 
planned visit by PRIP Carl-Wilhelm Stenhammar to Taiwan. 
 
Another issue: We are also looking into the possibility of establishing a TRF 
representative office in Beijing, which might pave the way for an expeditious 
entry of Rotary into China, once the formalities are in place.  
 
Finally, let me convey to you that the members of the Rotary China Team 
strongly believe that the present Rotary setup in China, with an RI Special Repre-
sentative who deals directly with the Chinese authorities and a Rotary China 
Team that coordinates Rotary matters in China at “district level” continues to be 
the best solution for the near future. This way of organizing our presence in 
Mainland China - with one direct channel - provides the continuity, the credibility 
and the measured approach that is needed until a formal registration can take 
place.  
 
In March and April, I intend to meet with senior Rotarians in Hong Kong and Tai-
wan, including Trustee and PRID Gary Huang in Taipei, who is the vice chair of 
the RI China Extension Committee. Having solicited their views we should be 
able to write an updated report in May from the Extension Committee to the RI 
Board of Directors.  
 
 
Yours in Rotary, 
 
 
Christopher Bo Bramsen  
 
RI Special Representative to China 


